
Therefore everyone who hears these words of mine and puts them into practice is like a wise man who built his house on the rock. 
(Matthew chapter 7 verse 24, NIV) 
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Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
The children have worked hard as part of the Village Help Out today. Thank you to them for doing their best 
and behaving so well. There is a message further on in the newsletter from the Parish Council if you would like 
to be involved on Saturday. We were really blessed that the weather was just right for the outdoor activities. 
 
Next week we have a work experience student joining us for the week. Her name is Alex Leeson. We look 
forward to welcoming her seeing what it is like to work in a school from the other side of the fence as it were. 
 
Class 4 are going on a trip to the Black Country Museum on Tuesday 21st May. Please return the reply slip with 
the money as soon as possible. Thanks. 
 
As you may have noticed we have kindly had an electronic piano donated to the school. Therefore we have a 
spare upright acoustic piano that needs to go. If anyone would like it for free please see Mr Beetham. Thank 
you. 
 
There seems to be a clash of dates for the Leaver’s Tea at the end of term. We are looking at how to work 
around this. 
 

The village ‘Big Help Out’ is on Saturday 27th April. 

Please meet at the Village Hall for a 9.30am start, with a view to working on until early/mid-afternoon. 

Weather permitting we will focus our efforts upon improving the look of the Village Hall. This will include a 
new coat of stain to the wooden exterior panelling of the Hall, weeding the area surrounding the Hall and a 
general tidying up of the grounds 

The Village signs on the approach roads to the village will also need cleaning. 

As before light refreshments will be provided during the day. 
  
Please bring along step ladders/ladders to reach the paintwork. Also, your gardening equipment. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 
 
 
 


